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May 13, 2010

Ms. Debra A. Howland, Executive Director & Secretary
N.H. Public Utilities Commission
21 South ruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, Nfl 03301-2429

Re: March 31. 2010 DE 08-103 Information Session

Dear Ms. Howland:

On March 31, 2010, Pu to notice by the Public Utilities Commission, (Commission) in
the above-reference docket, Public Service Company ofNew Hampshire (PSNH)
provided to the Commission and stakeholders in an informational session an update on
the status of its construction of a wet flue gas desuiphurization system (Scrubber Project).
Mr. William Smagula, PSNH’s Director of Generation, made a presentation on behalf of
PSNH, and responded to several questions posed by session participants, including CLF.

I write to summarize for the record several issues related to the Scrubber Project that were
raised during the hearing and remain unresolved. These issues bear both on PSNH’s
credibility, as well as the prudence of its activities. Ultimately, when the Commission
conducts its prudence review of the Scrubber Project, it will need to determine whether
as project costs mounted, substantial additional new compliance costs were identified,
and gas prices fell revealing the deep flaw in PSNH’s analysis that the Scrubber Project is
the most economically feasible alternative—PSNH should have availed itself of the
variance mechanism set forth at RSA 125-0:17. The half billion dollar Scrubber Project
and related activities currently being undertaken by PSNH will serve one primary PSNH
objective: To extend the life of Merrimack Station for decades an outcome that
contravenes the interests of ratepayers and the environment alike.

As well, these issues relate to the Commission’s recent order in PSNH’s last Least Cost
Integrated Resource Plan (IRP) docket, DE 07-108, conducted pursuant to RSA 378:38.
Order No. 24,945 in that docket, issued February 27, 2009, sets forth the Commission’s
ruling that PSNH must conduct a “continued unit operation” (CUO) study under certain
circumstances:

Early retirement of existing power plants for economic
reasons is a practical option for utility planners if continued
operation entails the expenditure of significant investment
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